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Ford Motor Company (Ford) Recall No. 21S33 - Amendment #1 – Certain 2021 model year 
Ford F-150 vehicles built with improperly clinched electronic brake boosters 

 

Chronology 

 

On May 20, 2021, an issue pertaining to three warranty claims of electronic brake booster 
malfunction on 2021 model year F-150 vehicles was brought to Ford’s Critical Concern Review 
Group for review.  The reports related to brake fluid leaking into the ECU. The supplier analyzed 
the boosters and found an incomplete pressure sensor clinch that can create a leak path for 
brake fluid to migrate into the ECU. 
 
Ford’s review of supplier records found that the supplier had identified and quarantined 169 
2021 model year F-150 brake booster assemblies on December 7, 2020 because they were 
potentially assembled with a broken clinching tool, which is used to secure the pressure sensor 
to the booster housing. Further review of supplier and Ford records determined that 51 of the 
169 quarantined parts were inadvertently shipped to Ford’s Dearborn Truck Plant and 
assembled into vehicles. All 51 of those vehicles were subsequently shipped to dealers in the 
U.S.  
 
Engineering analysis found that a brake booster with an incomplete clinch between the pressure 
sensor and the brake booster housing can cause brake fluid to leak through the pressure sensor 
into the ECU on each mis-assembled part. This can reduce braking effectiveness of either or 
both brake circuits. 
 
As of June 25, 2021, Ford is aware of 12 warranty claims associated with this issue. 
 
On July 8, 2021, Ford’s Field Review Committee reviewed the concern and approved a field 
action. 
 
Subsequent to the July 8th field action approval, the supplier contacted Ford indicating a 
warranty return part that was not part of the original population. Upon further review of their 
records, it was discovered that 18 additional suspect parts, not previously identified, were 
produced on January 18, 2021 and January 19, 2021. The supplier’s previous review did not 
identify this group of suspect parts because they had a more complete but still insufficient 
pressure sensor clinch that was not flagged in the initial data review. Five of these parts were 
assembled into vehicles. 
 
On August 16, 2021, Ford’s Field Review Committee was informed that five vehicles will be 
added to the field action. 
 
Ford is not aware of any reports of accident or injury related to this condition.  
 


